

#### LISBURN CENTRAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

# FRIDAY NEWSLETTER 20/11/20

#### **Dear Parents**

As you are aware this has been a more challenging week for our school community with our Year 7 pupils and teachers being required to self-isolate and work from home. We would like to pay tribute to the attitudes and encouragement displayed throughout our school at this

## We want to assure you that school protocols to safeguard the children, staff and the community have been maintained.

As always we will continue to err on the side of caution when a child gets sick and we ask that parents remain vigilant over their child's health and follow the same cautious approach.

If your child is not in school (for any reason) you need to contact the school office on 02892 665527 as close to 9am on the first morning of absence.

PLEASE NOTIFY US OF ANY COVID TEST RESULTS TO: apoots468@c2kni.net

#### Parent / Teacher Interviews

Parent / Teacher interviews will take place from 23-25<sup>th</sup> November by phone.

A 10 minute time slot will be allowed for your phone call, please ensure you can answer the call at the allotted time. If this doesn't suit or you have difficulty with English please contact reception.

School is CLOSED on Monday 23rd November for a Staff Development Day.

Staggered finishing times on Tuesday 24th and Wednesday 25th Nov to facilitate interviews:

Nursery, Year 1 and Year 3 - 1:15pm

Year 2 and Year 4 - 1:20pm

Year 5 and Year 6 - 1:25pm

Year 7 - 1:30pm

#### PTF - Festive Fireside Quiz

Quiz sheets cost £! each. You can enter as many times as you want. Prize: £25 cash!

Please see attached poster for more details.

### Jewellery

Please remember that your child SHOULD NOT be wearing any jewellery to school, only stud earrings are permitted - NO DANGLING EARRINGS! All earrings need to be removed for P.E. lessons or covered for health and safety reasons.

#### Breakfast Club



Breakfast Club will commence on Tuesday 24th November at 8:15am. This will be in the Dining Hall. Due to the current restrictions places

will need to be booked and paid for in advance. A form is available on the school website. Please complete and return to school before your child attends.

#### SeeSaw



It is important that you engage with work Seesaw posted on SeeSaw for your child. If you are not using SeeSaw please become

familiar with it immediately as this platform is useful in assisting your child's learning. We would request that you oversee your child when using SeeSaw and ensure it is used as a learning tool only. Any messages posted should be in relation to school work.

Dog Owners Thank you to all the responsible dog owners for not bringing their dogs on to the school grounds and for maintaining children's safety.

## Colder Weather.....

As the weather is getting colder please send your child to school wearing a WARM WATERPROOF COAT and sensible WATERPROOF SHOES to ensure they are comfortable in dry, warm clothing throughout the day.

## Healthy Break

We would encourage you to send a piece of fruit to school with your child everyday for break.



Should you wish to speak to me about any of the above or any other matter please do contact Mrs Bishop who will be very happy to arrange a phonecall or email

apoots468@c2kni.net

A. Poots (Principal)

Principal: Mrs A Poots 52.-56 Hillsborough Road, Lisburn. BT28 IJJ